Social Committee General Meeting —August 8, 2022

Members Present: Mary Phelps, Dora Cohen, Cassie DeBow, Jeanie Kunz, Enid Lobel, Debbie McDowell, Barbara Milligan, Cathy
Sirocky, Holly White.

Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

Before the Social Committee approved the minutes, Kathy Flaherty reminded the committee of her request to change the July
minutes to include her quote. Afterwards, she asked Cassie D. if there was a line item in the treasurer’s report regarding how much
money the Hackers had given to the Good Neighbor Fund. Cassie said there wasn’t a line item specifically for money coming from
the downstairs refrigerator. This money is combined with the new RAP residents’ donations to the Good Neighbor Fund.
Occasionally, other activity representatives contribute to the Good Neighbor Fund (e.g., Concert at the Gazebo.)

Approval of minutes— Cathy S. made a motion to approve the July 11, 2022 minutes. Barbara M. seconded the motion, and it
passed.

Treasurer’s Report—Cassie D. said the July 31, 2022 account balance was $5,424.98 less the Good Neighbor account of $1,227.02
for a net balance of $4,197.96.

Activity Reports-

e  Mary P. said that 150 people attended the successful July 17 Concert at the Gazebo. In late September or early October,
Todd Welsh wants to schedule the band Vu Ja De for another Concert at the Gazebo.

Upcoming Events-

e According to Cathy S., forty residents have signed up for the August 13 Regency Hills Cocktail Party.

e CathyS. said 34 people are scheduled for the August 25 Grounds for Sculpture bus trip. Participants will leave at 9:30 a.m.
and return to RAP by 4:15 p.m.

e On August 26 at 7:00, Camco will show King Richard at the Gazebo. Mary P. said Camco has also scheduled a Maggy Moo’s
ice cream truck.

e This week, Barbara M. is emailing an invitation to RAP residents for the September 11 End of Summer Party. She said the
price has increased by $1.00.

e The Flu Clinic will take place on September 16 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Deb Laspas, RAP resident and pharmacist with
Costco in King of Prussia, is making this event possible.

e Holly W. stated that the November 6 RAP Craft Fair will now include food. These items must be wrapped and cannot be
opened until the attendees have left the fair.

e Kathy Flaherty said Rivercrest is not offering a package deal, and their price has increased significantly. Kathy is considering
Columbia Station as an alternative venue for the December 4 Holiday Dinner Dance. Arlene Smith and Mary P. suggested
Chadwick’s Restaurant and Bar.

CAB Liaison—Karen Windau said the RAP insurance representative advised the community not to advertise serving or selling alcohol.
RAP activity and event emails and flyers should never mention that alcoholic beverages are provided or sold. Instead, Karen
recommended that RAP activity and event emails/flyers say such things as “the cost of admission is” or “let me know if you are
attending for planning purposes.” BYOB events are not a concern.

Discussion-

e  As part of the Sunday Speaker Series, RAP resident Lea Tyler and another musician would like to give a Baroque Recorder
Recital on October 16. They will play music and lead a question and answer session.

Since there was no further business, Holly W. made a motion to adjourn. Barbara M. seconded, and the motion passed.
Respectfully submitted,

Debbie McDowell, Secretary



